Julia Adams Morse Memorial Library
Unattended Child and Dependent Persons Policy

It is the goal of the Julia Adams Morse Memorial Library to provide a safe, enjoyable experience and environment for each child who visits the library. The following policy has been adopted to clarify for parents/guardians, the concern of the library for the wellbeing of its young patrons. Your cooperation is greatly appreciated.

Children under the age of thirteen (13) visiting the library must be accompanied by a parent/guardian or assigned chaperone age 18 or older. The responsibility for the safety and behavior of children under the age of nine (9) visiting the library rests with the parent/guardian/or assigned chaperone while they are in the library or on its grounds at closing time. (A library staff member may not service as a supervising adult.)

Children between the ages of thirteen (13) and eighteen (18) are responsible for their own behavior in the library and must follow the library’s “Behavior Policy”, and must have arranged for transportation with his/her parent/guardian.

Dependent persons (of any age) must also be accompanied by a parent/guardian/or assigned chaperone and the same responsibility (as for children under the age of 13) for safety, behavior rests with those supervising persons.

If any child under the age of eighteen (18) is left unattended in the library or on its grounds at closing time, the library staff will:
-have the child call his parents or other relative/friend to provide transportation
-call the Androscoggin County Sheriff
-not be responsible for the safety of the child left unattended on the premises
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